

August 15, 2025

2025-2026 RSV Immunization Shipments Coming Soon!

Dear VFC Provider,

Thank you to those who have submitted their pre-book for RSV monoclonal antibodies for the upcoming 2025-2026 season. Now that the RSV Pre-Book is closed, the California Vaccines for Children (VFC) Program will begin processing initial orders of nirsevimab (Beyfortus[®]) for providers who have pre-booked. We will notify providers once clesrovimab (Enflonsia[™]) is available for ordering.

To build up your supply prior to the start of RSV season, VFC will process 12.5% of providers' approved nirsevimab pre-book amount for this first round of shipments at the end of this week. It is expected that these shipments will arrive the week of August 18. Providers that pre-booked nirsevimab do NOT need to submit a VFC order form to receive their initial shipments. If you did not pre-book RSV monoclonal antibodies, doses will be allocated based on available supply.

Subsequent shipments for the remaining balance of pre-booked RSV doses will be processed as additional supply doses become available, but we will notify you again in advance.

IMPORTANT: If your clinic is NOT able to receive shipments during this period, please notify the VFC Program right away and update your availability in myCAvax by indicating a temporary closure to prevent shipping incidents leading to immunization spoilage. For more details on submitting a temporary closure in your myCAvax account, click on the "Managing myCAvax Provider Accounts" Knowledge Center Resource.

Thank you,



California Department of Public Health, Immunization Branch Vaccines for Children (VFC) Program 850 Marina Bay Parkway Richmond, CA 94804

Phone: 877-2GET-VFC (877-243-8832) Fax: 877-FAXX-VFC (877-329-9832) Email: MyVFCVaccines@cdph.ca.gov

EZIZ.org